
MINUTES FOR THE HOPKINTON VILLAGE PRECINCT MEETING  

November 21, 2019 

In Attendance: 

Diana Wieland, Commissioner, Chair                                Suzi Calley, Treasurer 
Nick Casolaro, Commissioner                                             Candace Youngman, Clerk, HVP Rep 
Tom Lipoma, Commissioner 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chair, Wieland. 

Minutes for the September 19, 2019 meeting were reviewed and approved by unanimous vote. 

The HVP meeting scheduled for October 17, 2019 was cancelled by notice. 

The following bills were submitted by Treasurer, Suzi Calley. Motion was made by Commissioner Wieland, seconded by 
Commissioner Casolaro to accept submitted bills for payment and approved by unanimous vote: 

October: Water Department $117.13            November: Suzanne Calley $725.00  

                 Eversource               $807.25                                 Eversource        $841.20 

                 Eversource               $  17.64                                 Eversource        $  17.85 

                 Eversource               $  16.21                                 Eversource        $  16.21 

Commissioner Wieland reviewed the $’s needed for the village clock repair and plans to approach the Hopkinton Select 
Board at their next meeting, The Congregational Church of Hopkinton and confirm in writing the cost figures from the 
clock repair company in New Boston. 

Commissioner Lipoma reviewed the card fund raiser and shared a clock image on card stock. A note would be included 
with a return envelope for a donation. $ donations for an amount decided would then receive a set # of note cards. Cards 
could be sent to Village Precinct property owners. Commissioner Casolaro will draft a note. 

The commissioners agreed to have HVP residents to serve as members on the HVP Planning Board: Peter Afflerbach, Dulcie 
Lipoma, Ben Wilson, John Wuellenweber.  Commissioner Casolaro agreed to serve as an ex officio member. Commissioner 
Lipoma will check site review regulations and subdivision regulations and note changes, if needed. An option was discussed 
for the town to establish an Historical District. The HVP Zoning Board was also discussed. 

The commissioners agreed that Tom Lipoma will serve as the Precinct representative to the Budget Committee and 
thanked Ms. Youngman for her service in that position. 

Commissioner Casolaro will check on the street light that is out across from the Cracker Barrel. Commissioner Casolaro 
prepared answers to Hopkinton Village Precinct questions re: Firehouse, presented by Craig Dunning on May 16, 2019. 

Ms. Youngman announced she is resigning as Clerk for the Board. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:52 pm.  

The next HVP Meeting will be Thursday, December 19, 2019 at 7:30 pm at Hopkinton Town Hall. 

APPROVED: (as amended here) 

Diana Wieland_______________________________________ 

Nick Casolaro________________________________________ 

Tom Lipoma__________________________________________ 


